

September 27, 2001


A Public Hearing of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, September 27, 2001, at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, New York at 7:30 p.m.

PRESENT:
Dick Dehm, Chair



Phil Mattaro



Don Thorp



Liz Sciortino



Kevin Wright

ATTORNEY:
Doug Jones

OTHERS: 3 residents.

Minutes were taken by Mary Fletcher.

Mr. Dehm called the meeting to order at 7:31 p.m.

ROGERS PUBLIC HEARING

Ralph Rogers, Jr., 2828 Ridgeway Avenue, Rochester, owner of property located at 79 Boughton Hill Road, Honeoye Falls, came before the Board requesting an area variance to permit the erection of an accessory building of approximately 1,936 square feet instead of the 400 square feet permitted by the Zoning Ordnance and the erection of said accessory building within less than 150 feet of a property line, as it will be used for the housing of more than 5 animals.  Tax Account #229.01-1-5.212.  Zoned RA-5.

Mr. Dehm stated that a copy of the public notice was in the file along with the affidavit of posting of the sign.  Mr. Dehm asked Mr. Rogers what date he posted the sign.  Mr. Rogers initialed and corrected the date of posting as listed on the affidavit.  Mr. Dehm stated this was exempt from submission to the County.

Mr. Dehm polled the Board as to whether they had seen the property.  The Board acknowledged they had reviewed the property.

Mr. Dehm stated Mr. Thorp would write the determination.

Mr. Rogers explained that the proposed building will be 42 feet x 48 feet and will be two stories in the middle with a single story on each side of that.  He stated he raises ornamental waterfowl as a hobby.  He stated the structure would have an attached aviary.  

Mr. Rogers stated his lot was approximately 9 ½ acres.  He stated he planned to have a pond and the proposed home would be behind the pond.  He stated that the barn would be 75 feet from the house.  He stated there would not be any overhead doors on the structure.

Mr. Dehm stated that according to the map submitted by the applicant, the barn would be 119 feet from the easterly lot line.  Mr. Dehm stated that the setback was an issue, because with the number of animals Mr. Rogers’s plans on keeping, the setback needed to be 150 feet.

Mr. Jones stated that with 9 acres, Mr. Rogers could have 42 animals in the barn.  A discussion followed regarding the number of animals.  Mr. Rogers stated he put the number 40 in the application.  Mr. Jones stated that for now Mr. Rogers did not need a variance for the number of animals.

Mr. Rogers showed the Board a picture of the aviary he has at his previous residence in another town.  The Board asked if an aviary was a structure.  Mr. Jones read from the codebook that the aviary is a structure.

Mr. Jones stated that, on his application, Mr. Rogers had listed the square footage as being approximately 1936 feet and, with the numbers submitted tonight by Mr. Rogers, the square footage would be 2016.  Mr. Jones stated that he felt this was within the approximation.  Mr. Dehm stated that now the aviary would add 1152 square feet to that number, bringing the total square footage to 3168 square feet.  

Mr. Jones stated that if the Board were to review the recommendation they have made to the Town Board regarding accessory structure square footage, Mr. Rogers would be within the allowed number.  

Mr. Rogers stated he would be keeping the rear setback as originally approved by the Planning Board

Mr. Wright asked if the house was built yet.  Mr. Rogers stated no.  Mr. Wright asked if the house and barn could be moved over, therefore, eliminating the need for a side setback variance.  Mr. Rogers stated he could move the house and barn 30 feet to the east, but he would need more length for the septic system.  He would have to go to the County again, and he would prefer not to have to do that.  

A discussion followed regarding the neighbors and the placement of their homes.  Mr. Rogers stated he has talked to his neighbor.

Mr. Dehm asked if Mr. Rogers had a building permit for the house.  Mr. Rogers stated it was on the CEO’s desk.

Mr. Dehm stated that according to the ordinance, the principal structure must exist before an accessory structure can be built.  Mr. Jones stated that this is not an issue because the principal and accessory structure can be built simultaneously.  

Mr. Dehm stated that the setback and the size of the building are the issues for discussion at tonight’s meeting.  

Mr. Dehm asked if the benefit could be achieved by other means.  Mr. Rogers stated no.

Mr. Dehm asked if this structure would cause an undesirable change in the character of the neighborhood.  Mr. Rogers answered no, that the structure was aesthetically pleasing.

Mr. Dehm asked if the variance was substantial.  Mr. Rogers stated no, that the 400 square feet permitted by code seems small.

Mr. Dehm asked if this would have an adverse physical or environmental effect on the neighborhood.  Mr. Rogers stated no.  

Mr. Dehm asked if this was a self-created problem.  Mr. Rogers stated no, because the ordinance was changed after he had obtained site plan approval from the Planning Board.

Mr. Dehm asked if there were any comments from the public. 

Irvina Mayland, 86 Boughton Hill Road, stated that she was concerned regarding the noise and the lighting.  Mr. Rogers stated that the lighting would not be visible from her house, and the ducks are diving ducks – they do not quack.

Mr. Rogers stated his house would be 739 feet from the road.

Mike Eby, 67 Boughton Hill Road, asked if the ducks would be using the pond Mr. Rogers planned on constructing.  Mr. Rogers stated no, the ducks would use a pond contained in the aviary.  He stated that the pond on the property is for aesthetics, not for the ducks.

Mr. Dehm closed the public hearing at 8:30 p.m.

DISCUSSION

Minutes

Mr. Dehm moved, seconded by Mr. Thorp, to approve, as amended, the minutes of the September 13, 2001 meeting.

APPROVED

Mr. Dehm – aye; Mr. Mattaro – aye; Mr. Thorp – aye; Ms. Sciortino – aye; Mr. Wright – aye.

A discussion followed regarding the Rogers application.  Mr. Dehm stated he would check the site plan that had been approved by the Planning Board.

Mr. Dehm stated that he had received a memo from the Planning Board stating that they are in favor of leaving the accessory structure language in Chapter 200 as is.  A discussion followed.  Mr. Dehm polled the board as to whether they wanted to see the accessory structure ordinance changed.  All board members responded yes.

Mr. Dehm stated he had received a letter from Ron Brand regarding creating a numbering system for the ZBA and Planning Board files.  A discussion followed.  Mr. Dehm stated he would discuss it with the secretary.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:10 p.m.

Mary Fletcher, Secretary
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